

# Burnaby Local Committee of HUB Cycling

## Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, April 08, 2025 • Online via Google Meet

**Time:** 7:00 pm - 8:25 pm

**Chair:** Sebastian

**In Attendance:** Sebastian, Hank, Chris, Ho Yee, Jasper, Melissa, Melody, Leandro, Anders

**Minute Taker:** Leandro

### Welcome & Introductions

- Some new people joining the meeting for the first time

### Approval of Minutes

- Approved meeting minutes from March 11, 2025.

### Additions to Agenda

- N/A

### Agenda Items

#### 1. Miscellaneous

- Updates to other people in the meeting about burnaby lake trail paving
- Update on Southeast Bikeway project still open for feedback
- Crosswalks, which could have default walk symbol on Discord.
- Intersections:
  - Still Creek at Toyota - dangerous intersection, someone got hit, need improvement.
  - Gilmore & Myrtle - People driving won't look for bikes, could be dangerous as bikes are riding down, city changes don't seem to address the issue.
    1. **Jasper** will write a letter to the council to try having more done.
  - Still Creek at Costco
    1. **Chris** to write a draft regarding people riding on MUP can't be seen by cars leaving the parking lot and usually people driving go on the sidewalk without looking or stopping.
    2. **Chris** will draft an email to submit to the city for review about another crossing.
- CVG Holdom detour
  - The detour is there but not as good as it could be, gravel could be compacted, but it is too rough now, **Jasper** will send a note about it.
- Getting CoB to adopt "people walking, driving, and cycling" - To be addressed
  1. **Jasper** will write a letter to the city about it.
- Media training - **Jasper** will send Cathy the number of people interested in it.

- h. Go by Bike Week - **Sebastian** will write to Cathy
  - i. At least one afternoon
  - ii. Chris suggested partnering with CoB doing a booth on BC Parkway near Metrotown.
  - iii. Try to get a bike shop to join and give free adjustments and advice on-site.
- 2. Council Observer Update
  - a. Nothing in April
- 3. Rides
  - a. Q1 Ride was great, nice weather and great route with coffee afterwards.
  - b. Q2 in probably 2 months
  - c. Next assessment ride on Rumble and Victory
    - i. Suggested date Saturday 26th - 10am - To be added to Discord
  - d. Social LC in New West - Ride and Picnic, has to sign up
- 4. Infrastructure & Gap Priorities
  - a. Revisit priorities list and no updates for gap map
- 5. Letters & Correspondence
  - a. Gondola project and surrounding infrastructure - Waiting from HUB approval on letter
  - b. Kensington and Sprott to MLA and MOTT - Blake
  - c. North Gamma Bike Measures - Blake
  - d. Maze Gates

## Budget

- [Remaining Budget Sheet](#)

## Next Meeting

- Consider an election for co-chair
- Tuesday, May 13 at 7:00 pm